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Dear Families
 

Our choir have been singing their hearts out at Asda Greenhithe this week. They were an absolute
credit to us all singing beautifully and their behaviour made us all feel incredibly proud. Thank
you to the Knockhall Team and our parents for supporting this visit. Our children learn so much
from these experiences. Singing in front of people can be daunting and it has been lovely to see

their confidence grow as they continue to sing at different venues showcasing their talents.
 

It is with sadness that I inform you that Mrs Riley will be leaving Knockhall Primary School at
Christmas for a role in a school closer to her home. Mrs Riley has been with Knockhall since 2018

as Deputy Head Teacher and acting Head Teacher throughout this time. She has a wonderful
relationship with many of our families and community. She will be missed by all of us. We wish
her well in her new role. We have successfully recruited the Deputy Head Teacher position, and I
am pleased to inform you that Mrs Benfield will be taking over the role in January. Mrs Benfield
has been with us at Knockhall Primary School since January as Lead Teacher and has supported
with teaching and learning across all the year groups. We are incredibly fortunate to be able to

ensure a smooth transition where Mrs Riley can share her knowledge with Mrs Benfield which will
allow Knockhall to continue our improvement journey.

 
Next week is set to be another busy one. Reception and Nursery will be performing their Nativity
on Tuesday to their parents and our school community. The choir have another trip to Blossoms

Care home on Wednesday at 1.30. Years 1 and 2 will perform songs by candlelight on their
playground at 3pm on Thursday with Years 3,4,5 and 6 performing on their playground at 3pm on
Friday. Please do not forget Christmas Jumper Day on Wednesday and the children can also enjoy

a Christmas Dinner served by The Pantry. Our PTFA have organised for 2 very special visitors to
join us on Friday. More information will be shared with you about this event soon.

 
Have a lovely weekend Miss Yiannadji and the Knockhall Team.
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EYFS KS1

LKS2 UKS2

This week, Year 3 have
been learning ruby skills
in P.E. Our focus has been
to work on our passing
and teamwork skills. 

Year 4 thoroughly
enjoyed the workshop
where they created
amazing replicas of an
Egyptian cartouche each
and learnt how to dance
like an Egyptian. 

I n  a r t  t h i s  t e r m  Y e a r  O n e  h a v e  b e e n
l e a r n i n g  a b o u t  p r i n t i n g .  W e  u s e d  s t r i n g
a n d  c a r d b o a r d  t o  m a k e  o u r  o w n  s t a m p s
a n d  h a v e  c r e a t e d  a  p a t t e r n  u s i n g  t h e s e .

W e  a r e  a m a z e d  a t  h o w  c r e a t i v e  a n d
c o l o u r f u l  t h e s e  t u r n e d  o u t .  W e l l  d o n e  t o

t h e  Y e a r  O n e  c h i l d r e n !

I n  m a t h s  t h i s  w e e k  Y e a r  2  h a v e  b e e n
e x p l o r i n g  3 D  s h a p e s .  T h e y ' v e  e n j o y e d

i d e n t i f y i n g  t h e  d i f f e r e n t  p r o p e r t i e s  o f  e a c h
s h a p e  a n d  e v e n  h a d  a  g o  a t  b u i l d i n g  t h e i r
o w n  3 D  s h a p e s .  I t  w a s  a  c h a l l e n g i n g  t a s k
b u t  t h e  c h i l d r e n  w e r e  e x c i t e d  t o  d i s c o v e r
w h i c h  2 D  s h a p e s  c o u l d  b e  u s e d  t o  b u i l d  a

3 D  s h a p e .  

In Nursery, the children have been showing the
school value of 'pride' throughout all of their

learning. In phonics this week, the children have
learned the sound 'n' and are beginning to practice

writing it, using our phonics card and rhyme to
support them.  

Reception have shown 'pride' in their learning by
writing an invitation to our Christmas play for their

families. 

In Year 6, we have been learning about the
important role RADAR played in WW2. We
built simulators which showed how RADAR
worked using ping pong balls to represent
the signals that bounced off enemy aircraft

so that they could be located. We also
looked at angles to help us decide where to

plot the paths. 

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
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Minimum School Target – 97 %
Whole School attendance -91.53 % 

Ducklings - 79.25 %
Owlets- 86.47 %

Cygnets - 91.01 %
Owls - 90.74 %

Swans - 93.72 %
 Flamingos - 91.6 %
Falcons - 91.95 %

Hummingbirds - 93.39 %
Kingfishers - 85.04 %

Robins - 81.9 %
Kestrels - 90.57 %

Woodpeckers - 95.63 %
Pelicans - 94.44 %
Penguins - 88.89 %

Puffins- 97.88 %
Parrots - 95.3 %

Peacocks - 98.61 %
Eagles - 96.58 %

ATTENDANCE

Sa fegua rd i ng
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Who Has Received a Golden Ticket
This Week!

Nursery - Stacie-Mae
Reception - Oluwafisayo, Gracie

Year 1 - Matthias, Gina
Year 2 - Jessica B, Sonia

Year 3 - Shiloh, Michael, Tito 
Year 4 - Richard, Rihanna

Year 5 - Mahnoor, Abundance, Amanda
Year 6 - Haneen, Anusha, Grace

Knockhall Values Champions!!!

Urgent Safety Reminder

Please do not mount the curb to drive around cars
during drop-off and pick-up times. We understand

the road can be very busy, and you may feel the
need to get off quickly, but we cannot compromise
children’s safety. Many families walk to school, and

it’s crucial that we prioritise their and others'
safety.

Thank you for your cooperation in keeping our
school community safe.

Click Here for Family Courses
and Workshops

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.knockhallprimaryschool.co.uk/virtual-office/information-for-families-and-learning/
https://www.knockhallprimaryschool.co.uk/virtual-office/information-for-families-and-learning/
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Information for Families

Brigade Uniform - New Year Discount For Parents 15% off from 31/12/24 to
05/01/25.

Simply use the promocode: NY15 at checkout.

CHRISTMAS DEADLINES
WHOLESALE – Monday 9th December for delivery before Friday 20th December

DIRECT TO SCHOOL – Sunday 8th December for delivery to the school by Friday 20th
PARENTS DIRECT – Sunday 8th December for dispatching by Friday 20th

All orders placed after the above deadlines until Sunday 5th January will be
printed on Monday 6th January for delivery up to 14 working days after.

We would like to extend a huge thank you to
Steve’s Carpets for generously donating the

beautiful red carpet for our celebration
assembly. It will add a touch of glamour to

our special events and make them
unforgettable for everyone.

Steve’s Carpets is a fantastic local business
known for their high-quality flooring and
outstanding customer service. We are so

grateful for their support in helping us create
such a memorable occasion.

Thank you, Steve’s Carpets, for being a valued
part of our community!

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
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Friday 20th
December
Last Day of
Term 

Monday 6th
January
First Day of
Term Children
back to school
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Dates For Your Diary

I f  you  wou ld  l i k e  t o  ra i s e  any th i ng  w i th  u s ,  p l ease
con tac t  u s  v i a  t he  s choo l  o f f i c e

KHPo f f i c e@wats choo l s . o rg .uk

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
mailto:KHPoffice@watschools.org.uk

